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Greeks Seek To Improve Relations
Board Holds 
Last Session
M o n d a y  night’s Executive 

Board meeting was the last 
working meeting for the 1965-66 
members. Next Monday night 
this year’s board will hold its 
last meeting, in the form of the 
annual board dinner, at the Holi­

day Inn.
In the business of the evening 

several things were brought to 
the attention of the board. A 
report on a Chapel Survey, 
which was conducted by the 
Chapel and Assembly Commit­
tee, was presented to the board 
and a motion was passed to 
present a copy of the report to 
the administrative officials.

A motion was also passed to 
recommend to the Board of 
Trustees that the new women’s 
dornTitory be named after Miss 
Sarah Bain Ward. In discussing 
this motion it was noted that 
in the past there had been a 
requirement that one must pay 
fifty-one per cent of the con­
struction cost of a building in 
order for it to be named after 

him.
A report was also given on 

the Carolina Symposium which 
was held recently at UNC on 
the topic “Man and Mind.”

The meeting ended with each 
member being given the oppor­
tunity to state anything he wish­
ed concerning this year’s board 
and the accomplishments which 
it has made.

mm

Hodges Quits 
Alumni Post
R. Hatten Hodges, Jr., direc­

tor of alumni affairs at Atlantic 
Christian C o l l e g e ,  has been 
named a registered representa­
tive for Carolina Investors Cor­
poration, Raleigh.

A native of Raleigh, Hodges 
was graduated from Atlantic 
Christian in 1%3 and was award­
ed the bachelor of a rts  degree. 
He was appointed director of 
alumni affairs following his grad­
uation. While attending the col­
lege he served as editor of the 
college newspaper, “Ttie Colle­
giate,” and was winner of the 
Wilson Daily Times Publications 
Award.

While at Atlantic Christian he 
was named a member of the 
Golden Knot Honor Society and 
was awarded the Faculty Cup 
for the best all-round student in 
his senior year.

For the past two years he has 
served as president of Sigma 
Phi Epsilon Fraternity Alumni 
Board and is currently a mem­
ber of the Wilson Jaycees. A 
member of the First Christian 
Church, he is currently serving 
as a Sunday School teacher and 
deacon of the church.

Son of Mr. and Mrs. R. H. 
Hodges of New Bern, he is mar­
ried to the former Miss Nancye 
Weddle of AshevUle. They have 
one child, a daughter, Lora 
Lynn.

He will assume his duties 
with the Carolina Investors on 
June 1 and according to William 
L- Dempsey, vice president of 
the company, will be concerned 
primarily with the sale of in­
vestment company securities.

GAVEL TO CHANGE HANDS — David Webb, SGA President is shown passing the gavel to 
President-elect Dwight Wagner in' preparation fo r the actual ceremony which will take place 
during the Student Government Association’s Annual Blue-White Day, Tuesday, May 3, during 
the assembly period in the college gymnasium. This is the tim e set aside each year for intro­
ducing the newly elected campus leaders to the student body. Awards will also be given to tlie 
winners of the Denny Essay Cup, Rotary Cup, David Blackwood M emorial, and the Wilson 
Daily Times Publications Award. '

Shortage Of Campus Telephones 
Develops In Ringing Problem

By ANN JOHNSON
Through past experience, it 

has become apparent to many 
resident women and as many 
young men that placing a tele­
phone call to or from a col­
lege resident hall is not as easy 
as it may seem. Getting a call 
into a dormitory without first 
hearing that familiar busy sig­
nal is truly a stroke of luck. 
Meanwhile, resident women set­
tle beside the phone to wait for 
the g o l d e n  moment of oppor­
tunity when she alone may use 

the phone.
At the present, all calls to the 

college come through the main

New ‘̂Crucible” 
Available May 2
The 1966 spring issue of “Cru­

cible,” a magazine of creative 
ideas published by the Depart­
ment of Art and the Department 
of English at Atlantic Christian 
College, will be available on 
May 2, 1966.

The publication will include 
two portfolios of paintings — 
one — by Russell W. Arnold, 
chairman of the ACC Depart­
ment of Art, and one by Maud 
Gatewood, professor of art at 
the University of North Caro­
lina at Charlotte. There will be 
a portfolio of creative photog­
raphy and the usual color fold- 
out will be executed by Bruce
Strickland.

Contributing two long essays 
will be Dr. Mildred Hartsock, 
professor of English and chair­
man of the ACC Department of 
English, and another by Jules 
Langsner, one of the world’s top 
art critics. There will also be a 
number of pieces of short prose 
and 20 poems.

“Crucible” will be available 
during the first week of May 
in the lobby of the ACC Class­
room Building, or may be ob­
tained through the Art or Eng­
lish departments a t the college.

switchboard in the administra­
tion building. In the next year, 
there will be added to that al­
ready overloarded switchboard 
the phones in the new art build­
ing, gymnasium and, most sig­
nificantly, the new women’s dor­
mitory. The question as to what 
to do about the increasing tele­
phone problem has been raised 
time and again by both students 
and administration.

A partial solution to the prob­
lem of alleviating some of the 
load on the new dorm phones 
has been offered by those plan­
ning the building. Conduits, or 
pipes through which telephone 
wires can be run, are being in­
stalled in the new dorm. This 
will make possible the installa­
tion of private one- or two- 
party phones in each room. It 
should be understood that pri­
vate phones will be the concern 
of only the individual and the 
phone company, as if the indi­
vidual were having a phone in­
stalled in his own home; t h e  
college will assume no respon­
sibility in the payment of the 
bills. In the bidding for the new 
dorm, the conduits were left out. 
However, they were later added 
in the hope of helping alleviate

Notice
Advanced registration for the 

1966 Summer Session at Atlantic 
Christian College will be held on 
May 4 and 5 from 2:00 - 5:00 
p.m. Only those students who 
are currently enrolled may reg­
ister on these dates. Advanced 
registrations will not be accept­
ed after May 5th. On these days 
interested students should report 
to their Advisor’s office, fiU in 
a summer school registration 
card, and return it to their Ad­
visors. May 9th through May 12th 
pre-registered students are to re­
port to the Registrar’s office to 
fill in their class cards. Between 
May 23rd and 27th students 
should clear with the Business 
Office and pick up their class 
admission tickets.

the problem. According to ad­
ministration officials, the possi­
bility of such a system for Har­
per and Caldwell was investi­
gated, but it was found to be 
impossible because of no con­
duits. The possibility of addi­
tional lines going into the dorms 
was also investigated but it was 
found that the present switch­
board cannot handle any more 
trunks, or additional lines. Here 
is where the main problem lies 
and where those in authority 
seem to stop their attempt at 
solving the problem. In our opin­
ion, the situation is acute and 
it is definitely time those in 
authority view it that way. The 
inadequate switchboard has been 
an excuse for inaction too long.

Hctler Kelalioiis 
Cominitte Formed  
To View IVohleiiiH
(Editor’s Note: The following 

resolution was prepared by rep­
resentatives of the Panhellenic 
Council and the Inter Fraternity 
Council as a joint Greek action 
in an attempt to improve com­
munications and discussion of 
matters d i r e c t l y  affecting 
Greeks.)

Whereas: The members of the 
Greek System of Atlantic Chris­
tian College wish to express their 
dissastisfaction with the lack of 
cooperative relations and un­
derstanding between the Atlantic 
Christian College Administration 
and said group, and;

Whereas: This cooperative ef­
fort is essential to the well-being 
of both the college and Greek 
system, and;

Whereas: The Greek System 
realizes that no concrete effort 
has been made to alleviate this 
lack of cooperation and under­
standing.

Therefore, be it resolved that: 
A Greek - Administration Better 
Relations Committee be formu­
lated. And, be it further resolved 
that:

The purpose of this committee 
shall be to analyze and evaluate 
the existing Greek - Administra­
tion relations. And that said com­
mittee shall use every adminis­
trative, faculty, and Greek source 
available to arrive at objective 
conclusions for their study and 
shall make specific suggestions 
with regard to improving said re­
lations in view of their findings. 
And be it further resolved that;
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First
It is with pleasure that 

we present the first 8-page 
“Collegiate” to be published 
on a weekly schedule . It 
represents a high point in 
this year’s ‘Collegiate” ac­
tivity, and it is hoped that 
a good number of six and 
eight-page papers will be 
published next year.

Prof. Winstead Completes 
Doctorate Requirements

E. D. Winstead, associate pro­
fessor of education in the De­
partment of Education and Psy­
chology at Atlantic Christian Col­
lege, has completed require­
ments for the Ed, D. degree in 
education at Duke University,

Professor Winstead will be 
awarded the degree at com­
mencement at Duke June 6. 
Subject of his doctoral disser­
tation was “The Development of 
Law Pertaining to Desegregation 
of Public Schools in North Caro­
lina.”

A native of Wilson, Winstead 
received the B. S. degree from 
Atlantic Christian College in 1960 
and was awarded the M. Ed, 
degree by Duke University in 
1%1, He retired from the U. S. 
Army in December 1957, with 
the rank of lieutenant colonel fol­
lowing a military career of 25 
years. While in the Army he was 
with Gen. Jonathan Wainwright 
at the surrender of Corregidor 
and a captive of the Japanese 
army for three years in the 
Philippine Islands.

A member of the Atlantic 
Christian College faculty since 

1%2, Winstead is married to the

former Miss Josephine Minshew 
of Wilson. They have four chil­
dren. A son, Edward, also an 
alumni of ACC, is a graduate of 
the United States Military Acad­
emy.

Winstead is son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Frank J. Winstead of Route 
4, Wilson.

PROF. E . D. WINSTEAD


